Meeting of the Lakewood Civil Service Commission
Held in Law Department’s Conference Room
Municipal Building
12650 Detroit Avenue
June 19, 2017 at 5:00 p.m.

Meeting called to order at 5:03 p.m.

Present: Commissioners, Joe Gibbons, Ken Haber, Ken Kowalski, secretary, Jeannine
Petrus

Also present: Jen Swallow, Asst. Law Director, Chief Malley, Jean Yousefi, HR Director
Jeffrey Freels and Tyrone Sanders
Reading and disposal of the minutes from the regular meeting held on May 11, 2017.

Motion by Mr. Haber second by Mr. Gibbons to approved the minutes of the regular
meeting on May 11, 2017 without the necessity of a reading.
Ayes: 3 Nays: 0

New Business:
1. Request to be reinstated to the Patrol Officer eligible list.

Motion by Mr. Gibbons second by Mr. Kowalski to go into executive session to consider
the appointment or employment of a candidate to become a public employee.

Mr. Gibbon: yes

Mr. Haber: yes

Mr. Kowalski: yes

Motion to come out of executive session by Mr. Haber second by Mr. Gibbons. We are
now out of executive session at 5:32 p.m.

Motion by Mr. Haber second by Mr. Gibbons to affirm the disqualification of Jeffrey
Freels in accordance with Article 12, Section 1204 (G) of the City of Lakewood Civil
Service Rules and Regulations.

Ayes: 3 Nays: 0

Motion by Mr. Haber second by Mr. Kowalski to enter into executive session to consider
the appointment or employment of a candidate to become a public employee.

Mr. Gibbons: yes

Mr. Haber: yes

Mr. Kowalski: yes

Motion to come out of executive session by Mr. Haber second by Mr. Gibbons. We are
now out of executive session at 6:04 p.m.

Motion by Mr. Kowalski second by Mr. Haber to affirm the disqualification of Tyrone
Sanders in accordance with Article 12, Section 1204 (G) of the City of Lakewood Civil
Service Rules and Regulations.

Ayes: 3 Nays: 0



2. Update from Human Resources regarding the psychological testing for certain
positions.

Mrs. Yousefi reported to the commissioners that as part of the psychological examination
the conditional appointees would take a paper and pencil test as well as meet with the
Psychologist, Dr. Foerstner after the paper exam was graded. The written exam consists
of the MMPI and the PF16. Human Resources has been informed by the company, that
the PF16 will no longer be taken as a paper and pencil test but will be administered
electronically. Psychological testing is given to police, fire, corrections and dispatch
conditional appointees. Both Chiefs are fine with the change. Dr. Foerstner is also in
agreement. She reported that there is no change in the test just that it is being
administered in a different way. Mrs. Yousefi answered any questions the commissioners
had. The commission agrees that testing is taking on a new look and seems to be going in
the direction of electronic testing.

Motion by Mr. Gibbons second by Mr. Kowalski to adjourn the meeting.

Meeting adjourned at 6:22 p.m.
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